
Proposal for Resolution for SPEP Members 
 
I  The membership of the Society of Phenomenology and Existential Philosophy 
supports the independent efforts of the new Pluralist’s Guide to Philosophy to: 
 
1) provide new sources of information on areas of philosophy that remain 
underrepresented in most doctoral programs in the discipline and  
 
2) provide information on the conditions for women and minorities in graduate 
philosophy programs.   
 
The membership of SPEP has long championed pluralistic approaches to philosophy, as 
well as increased diversity in a field that continues to have the lowest representation by 
women and people of color compared to all other disciplines in the humanities and social 
sciences.   
 
II.  We commend those committed to providing enhanced information about doctoral 
programs in philosophy in the US, as well as those working to promote diversity in the 
profession. While we appreciate those who have engaged in constructive dialogue about 
the Guide and its production, we condemn the incivility that has marked some criticisms, 
especially ad hominem attacks on the Guide’s organizers and contributors as well as on 
SPEP and its membership despite the latter's independence from the construction of the 
Guide.  We are grateful to the authors of and contributors to the Pluralist’s Guide for their 
work. Philosophy currently faces unprecedented marginalization within the academy; we 
support efforts to move past archaic divisions and find common ground.  
 


